
The NIH announced policy guidance that would require foreign subrecipients of NIH-funded
grants to provide copies of lab notebooks, data, and documentation supporting research
outcomes to the prime recipient. This guidance was originally effective Oct. 1, 2023.  
NIH has issued a final updated guidance, and the key changes are as follows: 

The new effective date is January 1, 2024. NIH expects recipients to update existing
subaward agreements to address this requirement within 60 days of the effective date. 
NIH is modifying the requirement for the required documentation from every quarter to
“no less than once per year, in alignment with the timing requirements for Research
Performance Progress Report submission.” 
NIH will change the language from requiring foreign subrecipients to “provide copies” of
lab notebooks, data, and documentation to “provide access to copies” and notes that this
access may be entirely electronic.  

Here is more information from our Research Security team -
https://rcra.emory.edu/research-security/nih-foreign-subawards.html  
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A new Federal Acquisition Regulation (FAR 52.204-27) clause
prohibits federal contractors and subcontractors from “having or
using” the social networking service TikTok or any “successor
application” developed by ByteDance, a Chinese internet technology
company headquartered in Beijing, on any information technology
system used or provided by the contractor in the performance of a
government contract. 
This ban affects not only institutionally owned and managed devices
used for the conduct of federal research, but potentially personally
owned devices of personnel involved in federally funded research,
when those devices are used to conduct Emory business. As a federal
contractor and subcontractor on various grants/contracts Emory is
required to comply with the FAR statement above  

See more information on Emory’s compliance efforts with the ban
and responses to frequently asked questions on this topic -
https://rcra.emory.edu/research-security/tik-tok.html 

Federal Interim Rule Implements TikTok Ban on
Devices Used in the Performance of Federal

Contracts 

NIH Final Policy on Foreign Subawards (issued
September 2023)

In this Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM)
released in October 2023, the Department of
Health and Human Services (HHS), Office of the
Secretary, Office of the Assistant Secretary for
Health (OASH), Office of Research Integrity (ORI)
proposed to revise the Public Health Service
(PHS) Policies on Research Misconduct. The
proposed revisions are based on the experience
ORI and institutions have gained with the
regulation since it was released in 2005. 
 
Research Misconduct allegations are managed in
accordance with Emory Research Misconduct
Policy 7.8. 
Emory’s Research Integrity team submitted
comments to voice our opinions on the NPRM.
We will keep the Emory research community
updated as we receive more information on the
new ORI regulations. 
 
Know your Emory Research Integrity Team:

COMING UP! HHS Office
of Research Integrity 

(ORI) Notice of Proposed
Rule Making (NPRM)

NEW! Regulati ons in Effect: 

https://rcra.emory.edu/research-security/nih-foreign-subawards.html
https://www.acquisition.gov/far/52.204-27
https://rcra.emory.edu/research-security/tik-tok.html
https://emory.ellucid.com/documents/view/17545/?security=6f52d3055fd611e7a3140ad38654834f87ab54ba
https://emory.ellucid.com/documents/view/17545/?security=6f52d3055fd611e7a3140ad38654834f87ab54ba


Benefits of ORCID include: 
Differentiate yourself from other researchers with the same or similar names 
Collect works published under different versions of your name 
Provide your ORCID iD to funders and publishers when required, and to colleagues who wish to view your works 
Create an online research CV 
ORCID iDs are increasingly being used by publishers, funders and other organizations to confirm identity and improve their
workflows. 

To get started with ORCID, follow these three steps: 
Get an ORCID iD for free: Navigate to https://orcid.emory.edu/ and click on "Create and Connect an ORCID iD" to register for an iD
and connect it to Emory. 

1.

Add your scholarly works: Once you’ve created your ORCID iD, you can add works to your record, set up automatic updates, or
delegate management of your account to someone else. 

2.

Use your ORCID iD: Include your ORCID iD on your webpage, when you submit publications, on grant applications, and in other
research workflows to ensure that you get credit for your work. 

3.

IMPORTANT! When registering, make sure to click on "EVERYONE" in the "Visibility Settings" portion of the form. Doing so will make
your research more visible and discoverable, and you will reap all the benefits of having an ORCID iD. Note: your email address(es) are
always kept private.  

 

ORCiD IDs @ Emory 
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 NIH Appropriate Workplace Conduct Requirements 
NIH supports safe and respectful work environments that are free from harassment, including sexual
harassment, discrimination, or other forms of inappropriate conduct that can result in a hostile work
environment. Learn who to contact with questions or concerns, and what NIH's expectations are for
institutions and the individuals supported on NIH-funded awards. 
 
In accordance with NIH Notice NOT-OD-22-129, NIH requires institutions to notify NIH when a Program
Director/Principal Investigator (PD/PI) or other Senior/Key personnel on an NIH grant or cooperative
agreement notice of award is removed or otherwise disciplined due to concerns about harassment,
bullying, retaliation, or hostile working conditions. 

Emory is committed to NIH’s expectation that all NIH-funded research occurs in a harassment-free
environment. Emory has effective measures in place to address concerns and to safeguard the research
environment. Allegations of harassment and bullying are investigated by the university when reported.
Moreover, concerns about harassment and bullying can be reported through numerous means including,
but not limited to, Human Resources, the Department of Equity and Inclusion, and through the Trust Line. 

The Trust Line is run by an independent third-party and is designed for reporting potential ethical, legal,
and/or business conduct violations or concerns at Emory in a confidential manner. Concerns received via
the Trust Line are then triaged to the appropriate office at Emory for review. The Trust Line is available by
telephone and through an online reporting tool. 

 

ORCID iDs--or Open Researcher and Contributor Identifiers--are unique identifiers that you can
use to ensure you are always correctly associated with and connected to your academic work.
The iDs help Emory staff, funders, publishers, scholarly societies, and other researchers quickly
find and distinguish your work from materials created by other researchers with similar
names. ORCID iDs are being used increasingly by publishers such as the Royal Society, PLOS, the
American Geophysical Union, BMJ, Wiley, and dozens more. 

ORCID iDs are already required for all NSF, NIH, AHRQ, and CDC grant submissions, and all other
federal agencies are expected to follow suit in the near future as called out in the August 22,
2022 White House Office of Science & Technology Policy Public Access Policy memo stating that
no later than by the end of 2025 all federal funders will require grantees to obtain a unique
digital persistent identifier (DPI) that meets the standards of a digital persistent identifier as
defined in the NSPM-33 Implementation Guidance—which ORCID iDs do. 

For more information:
 

ORCID.org Support 
ORCID at Emory
ResearchSecurity@E
mory.edu 

Emory also maintains numerous institutional policies to
help foster a safe environment including the following: 

Emory’s Open Door Policy 
Emory’s Standard of Conduct Policy 
Emory’s Equal Opportunity and Discriminatory
Harassment Policy 
Emory’s Sex and Gender-Based Harassment and
Discrimination Policy 

Have questions on this regulation or need to report a
concern? Contact researchcompliance@emory.edu 

Information on the Trust Line Here: 

http://www.compliance.emory.edu/about/trust-
line/index.html
http://www.compliance.emory.edu/about/trust-
line/trust-line-online.html 

REMINDERS!

https://guides.libraries.emory.edu/orcid/getid
https://orcid.emory.edu/
https://guides.libraries.emory.edu/orcid/addworks
https://guides.libraries.emory.edu/orcid/use
http://orcid.org/
https://orcid.org/content/requiring-orcid-publication-workflows-open-letter
https://orcid.org/content/requiring-orcid-publication-workflows-open-letter
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/08-2022-OSTP-Public-Access-Memo.pdf
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/08-2022-OSTP-Public-Access-Memo.pdf
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/010422-NSPM-33-Implementation-Guidance.pdf
https://support.orcid.org/hc/en-us/articles/360006894494
https://guides.libraries.emory.edu/orcid
mailto:ResearchSecurity@Emory.edu
mailto:ResearchSecurity@Emory.edu
mailto:researchcompliance@emory.edu
mailto:researchcompliance@emory.edu
http://www.compliance.emory.edu/about/trust-line/index.html
http://www.compliance.emory.edu/about/trust-line/index.html
http://www.compliance.emory.edu/about/trust-line/trust-line-online.html
http://www.compliance.emory.edu/about/trust-line/trust-line-online.html
http://www.compliance.emory.edu/about/trust-line/trust-line-online.html
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Preventing Research Misconduct

When Do Financial Conflicts of Interest(COI) Need to be Disclosed?

Emory’s annual certification period began on December 1st, 2023 and concludes on February 29th, 2024.
All research applications need to have an up-to-date disclosure on file.
If you are responsible for design, conduct, or reporting of research, you need to disclose:

During the annual certification period
Within 30 days of discovering or acquiring a new Significant Financial Interest (e.g., through purchase, marriage,
or inheritance) 
Within 30 days of hire  

Grant proposals will not be submitted if the disclosure profile is not completed and/or updated.
If you have any questions, you can contact us at edisclose@emory.edu

Enhancing images for results presentation is acceptable if they represent the obtained results. According to the Office
of Research Integrity (ORI), “minor image processing may be acceptable...but there's a fine line between enhancing an
image and distorting it.” 67% of ORI cases closed research misconduct cases between 2011 and 2015 involved image
manipulation. See this infographic for some examples. Prevent any misunderstanding by always disclosing the changes
made to presented images, following the publisher instructions, and keep the original (unprocessed) images in your
research record. 

Check out the IACUC January newsletter here for updates
on the following topics: 

IACUC Policies
Post Approval Attestation of Responsibilities
Alerts to Researchers
Remember to complete your annual OHS Questionnaire
for Animal Handlers
Ask RCRA is January 18, 2024 at 12 noon
eIACUC software updates
Have you read the most recent version of your
approved IACUC protocol?
Additional resources for researchers – Example for
completing a surgical log
IACUC Site Inspections – New schedule for the first
period of 2024 12/1/2023- 5/31/2024
IACUC Office Contacts

Emory IACUC January Newsletter

Controlled Substances and Dangerous Drugs: 
Research Compliance Tips

Here are some friendly reminders for using Controlled Substances
(CS) and Dangerous Drugs (DD) in your research projects! 

CS and DD should be stored in locked rooms and secured in locked
cabinets or safes that cannot be easily moved and constructed so
that forced entry is easily detected. Please, ensure that the address
where drugs are stored is the same as in your license. Once approved,
do not move drugs to a new storage area without prior DEA/GDNA
approval.
You can only use the Emory Procurement Support Center for your
orders. Procurement will need your license. The license holder must
order CS schedules I and II themselves through the procurement
system or delegate someone through a Power of Attorney.

Questions? Contact us at oric@emory.edu. Also, look here for past
webinars and how to join us for future offerings.

mailto:edisclose@emory.edu
https://ori.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/2017-12/6_Image_Manipulation.pdf
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femory.sharepoint.com%2Fsites%2FeIACUC%2FSitePages%2FAccess(1).aspx%23january-2024-newsletter&data=05%7C02%7Caaliyah.saran.van.de.cruize%40emory.edu%7Ce9bdbc1634f7441ebd4d08dc20d59f17%7Ce004fb9cb0a4424fbcd0322606d5df38%7C0%7C0%7C638421349067745401%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sLtMMESE2xN7Ynm7vKmnuzCzBLusq3Lixkx6JYSg6Io%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femory.sharepoint.com%2Fsites%2FeIACUC%2FSitePages%2FAccess(1).aspx%23january-2024-newsletter&data=05%7C02%7Caaliyah.saran.van.de.cruize%40emory.edu%7Ce9bdbc1634f7441ebd4d08dc20d59f17%7Ce004fb9cb0a4424fbcd0322606d5df38%7C0%7C0%7C638421349067745401%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sLtMMESE2xN7Ynm7vKmnuzCzBLusq3Lixkx6JYSg6Io%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femory.sharepoint.com%2Fsites%2FeIACUC%2FSitePages%2FAccess(1).aspx%23january-2024-newsletter&data=05%7C02%7Caaliyah.saran.van.de.cruize%40emory.edu%7Ce9bdbc1634f7441ebd4d08dc20d59f17%7Ce004fb9cb0a4424fbcd0322606d5df38%7C0%7C0%7C638421349067745401%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sLtMMESE2xN7Ynm7vKmnuzCzBLusq3Lixkx6JYSg6Io%3D&reserved=0
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